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The Entrance Public School 
TERM 4 Week 8 2023 

 
A Safe, Respectful and Engaged Community 

 

 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

School Open Day 

We are thrilled to share the joy and success of our recent Open 
Day at TEPS! It was a day filled with enthusiasm, learning and 
celebration, and we couldn't be prouder of our students, 
teachers, and staff for making it such a memorable occasion. 

The day provided an excellent platform to showcase the 
remarkable achievements of our teachers and students. 
Their projects, artwork and accomplishments were proudly 
displayed throughout the school, demonstrating their hard 
work and dedication. 
 
Open Day fostered stronger connections between parents 
and teachers. Collaborative activities and discussions allowed 
parents to actively participate in their child's educational 
journey. 

A heartfelt thank you to our incredible team of educators 
who worked tirelessly to organise and execute this successful 
event. Their passion for education and commitment to the 
growth of our students truly shone through. 

 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS 
TERM 4 2023 

 
Week 8 
Tues 28 November 
• Berkeley Vale HS  

        Orientation Day 
Fri 1 December 
• Library/ICT Monitor 

Celebration 
Week 9 
Mon 4 December 
• K-2 Presentation Day – 

9.30am 
Tues 5 December 
• 3-6 Presentation Day – 

9.30am 
Thurs 7 December 
• Scripture Christmas 

Performance – 1.15pm 
Fri 8 December 
• Sport Excellence 

Assembly – 10am 
• Christmas Concert – 

12.30pm 
Week 10 
Mon 11 December 
• Teacher-Principal Reward 

Day 
• Reports Home 

Tues 12 December 
• Step Up Day 
Wed 13 December 
• Community Reward 

Assembly & Picnic – 10am 
• Parent Helper Morning 

Tea – 11.30am 
Thurs 14 December 
• Yr. 6 Graduation Assembly 

– 9.30am 
• Yr. 6 Farewell – Diggers 
Fri 15 December 
• Yr. 6 Mingara Fun Day 
• LAST DAY OF TERM 4 
Mon 18 December 
• SDD 
Tues 19 December 
• SDD 

mailto:thentrance-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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The Anxiety Project 

We are thrilled to share that TEPS will be involved in a wonderful new initiative next 
year. In response to the growing concern about the mental health of students, the NSW 
Primary Principals' Association has partnered with leading experts to launch "The 
Anxiety Project." This initiative aims to address and alleviate anxiety-related issues 
among primary school students, providing a comprehensive approach to foster a 
supportive and nurturing learning environment. 

Key Highlights: 

1. Holistic Approach: The Anxiety Project adopts a holistic approach, encompassing 
mental health awareness, counselling services, and proactive measures to create a 
positive and inclusive atmosphere within primary schools. 

2. Expert Collaboration: The project brings together renowned psychologists, educators 
and mental health professionals who will work together with school leaders to 
implement effective strategies and interventions. 

3. Resource Development: A suite of resources, including educational materials, 
workshops, and toolkits, will be developed to empower educators in addressing anxiety-
related challenges among their students. 

4. Community Involvement: Recognising the importance of community support, The 
Anxiety Project encourages active involvement from parents, caregivers and local 
communities to create a network of understanding and assistance. 

We believe that by addressing anxiety-related issues, schools can create an 
environment where students feel safe, supported and ready to learn. This initiative 
aligns with the TEPS’s commitment to the holistic development of every child under 
their care. 

How You Can Get Involved: 

• Stay tuned for updates and announcements related to The Anxiety Project. 
• Engage with your school community and participate in awareness campaigns 

organised by the school. 
• Explore opportunities to contribute your skills or resources to support the initiative. 

The Anxiety Project marks a pivotal moment in the educational landscape of NSW, 
signalling a collective effort to prioritise the mental well-being of primary school 
students. As we navigate these challenging times. 
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State-wide Check in Results 

I wanted to share our school academic results this year compared to other public schools 
around the state.   
 
Underneath I have highlighted our State-wide check in results for 2023. We are measured as 
Cohort (grade), School All (Same as grade), SSSG (Statistically Similar School Group – These are 
schools that have the same demographics as us and are what we should be performing like) 
and State (State average – all the Public Schools in the State) Year 5 fell away from State a bit 
but all other grade’s currently above or a small bit percentage below. Still well above SSSG. 
 
I have used a bit of a traffic light system to help show where we are at.   
 
Green – Above 
Magenta – Within 2% 
Red – Below by more than 2% 
 

•  Year 6 – Reading – 0.9% Below State – 7.2% Above SSSG 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

• Year 6 Numeracy – 3.4% Above State – 14.8% Above SSSG 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Year 5 Reading – 3% Below State – 6.4% Above SSSG 
 

 

 

 

 

 



The Entrance Public School  5 T:02 4332 2422 

• Year 5 Numeracy – 1.7% Below State – 10.1% Above SSSG 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Year 4 Reading – 0.6% Below State – 7.2% Above SSSG 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Year 4 Numeracy – 4.7% Above State – 11% Above SSSG 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Year 3 – Reading – 0.8 Above State – 10.4% Above SSSG 
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• Year 3 – Numeracy (3T) – 2.7% Above State – 13% Above SSSG 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Galungfest 

Next Thursday our First Nation Community will celebrate Galungfest 2023 at The Dolphin 
Theatre, The Entrance Campus. This is an opportunity for our Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander peoples to come together and celebrate education as a Kuriwa Aboriginal 
Education Consultant Group (AECG) community. 

Recently the school received the Galungfest message stick from students at Berkeley 
Vale Campus and passed it onto students at Terrigal Public School. 

The Galungfest Organising Committee supports students from the Kuriwa AECG with 
scholarships and recognises educational achievements success across our community. 

The Entrance Public School is a proud supporter of Galungfest each year. 

School Playground 

The new school playground has proven to be a resounding success since its completion. 
Its vibrant design and layout have transformed the area into a hub of active learning and 
recreational joy. Students have eagerly participated in physical activities, enhancing their 
motor skills and overall wellbeing. We are hoping that the final part of the playground will 
be finalised next week as the senior fixed equipment will go in.  The grass is taking well, 
and we have our fingers crossed that we can utilise this area before the end of school this 
year. 
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Lion’s Club Collaborations 

We are lucky to have the continual support of The Entrance Lion’s Club. Recently they 
have been involved in 3 amazing programs within our school which support our staff and 
students. 

Lion’s Club Eyesight Testing 

The ladies and gentlemen from the Lion’s Club screened all the students across the 
school to ensure they had appropriate eyesight. Results were sent home to parents so 
you could follow up if needed. 

Book Giving 

The Lion’s Club donated over $4000 worth of books which were distributed to Stage 2 
last week. The children were exceptionally excited to receive books they had chosen 
earlier in the week. 

Public Speaking 

The Lion’s Club also invite winners of our public speaking competition to present their 
speeches at a speech night held at the Lion’s Club headquarters. They then support the 
winners with a scholarship which pays for educational expenses in the following year. 

We are exceptionally lucky to have the support of the Lion’s Club. 
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Reports 

Teachers are madly in the process of finalising reports. These will go out in week 10. This 
will be the last year the school issues paper reports. Next year we will be moving to a 
digital report system. 

Class Requests for 2024 

Class formation at The Entrance Public School involve a meticulous process to ensure 
best student placement. Parents and guardians can submit preferences for specific 
teachers and classmates, and these are balanced with the school considering factors 
such as learning styles and social dynamics. We carefully review these requests, striving 
to accommodate preferences while maintaining balanced and diverse classrooms. 
Educational professionals assess each student's needs to create cohesive learning 
environments. Please note that not all requests can be guaranteed as we will always use 
our professional judgement when forming classes.  

Diwali 

November 12 was an important Hindu celebration called 'Diwali'. 
Diwali is an important religious celebration that is celebrated by Hindus, Sikhs, Jain and 
some Buddhists. 
It is known as the ‘Festival of Lights’ and marks the beginning of a new year in some 
parts of the world. In India, Diwali can run for 5 days. 

Be at School Everyday Initiative (BaSE) 

In some great news our ‘Be at School Everyday’ initiative has shown some improved 
results for our school’s attendance. We now have a better attendance rate than the State 
average, Area average and Similar School’s Group average. This was during the ‘Sick 
Season’ as well.  Great work community. We would still like to get our 75%-85% attendees 
up and will continue to focus on them in the future!  Remember, Be At School Everyday, 
even on your birthday! 

 

 

 

 

 

      Chewing Gum 

Sadly, we have had an increase in students bringing chewing gum to school and then 
spitting it out onto the ground. Chewing gum, unless properly disposed of can cause 
considerable damage to clothing and other items. At TEPS we do not allow chewing gum 
to be brought to school. Please remind your children that chewing gum is not to be taken 
to school. 

Principal – Dave Stitt        
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Have your details changed? 

If any of your details have changed please fill in the following form and hand into school reception. 
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Please contact the administration office  

if you are NOT returning 

 to The Entrance Public School in 2024. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Huge thanks to The Entrance Lions Club for providing free vision 
screening to the students at The Entrance Public School and 

Garawa Preschool. Reports from this screening process have now 
been sent home. Please contact the school if you need further 

information regarding this process or the results.  
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Gulangfest Art Competition 
 

Gulangfest Art Competition is currently being displayed at Bay 
Village Shopping Centre. 

 
We have 6 entrants: Terri P., Keira D., Allyrah B. and Grace S. 

who all submitted an individual artwork. Mikayla K. and Leah 
W. who submitted a collaborative artwork. 

 
Amazing work from all our students! 
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Healthy Lunch Box 
 

 
 

 



The Entrance Public School  21 T:02 4332 2422 
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Canteen News 
 

TEPS needs Canteen volunteers. 
 

Can you help 1 day a week? Even a couple of hours would help. 
 

Please see Emma in Canteen. 
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Breakfast Club 

 
Thank you to Coles the Entrance, Killarney Vale Bakery and The 

Entrance Food Hub for supporting our children with breakfast fruit 
and sandwiches. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
P&C 

 
This year for our Christmas Concert P&C will be having  

Lucky Door prizes instead of raffles. 
 

We will also be having a pre-ordered sausage sizzle for students and 
parents. 

Notes will be going home this week. 
 

No other hot food available on day of concert. 
 

Forms to be returned to canteen only. Eftpos available. 
Drinks and cupcakes available on the day. 
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If an extra $500 would help you prepare for the costs of starting high school in 2024, then please 
read on to learn more about the free Saver Plus program. 
Saver Plus is a matched savings and financial education program that matches participants’ savings 
dollar-for-dollar up to $500 for education costs such as uniforms, books, excursions, sports fees and 
laptops. 
Participants save for a period of 10 months, so families who start now will be able to complete the 
program and receive their matched savings in February 2024. 


